

MITT ROMNEY Governor

KERRY HEALEY Lieutenant Governor

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

WESTERN REGIONAL OFFICE

WESTERN TREASURED 436 Dwight Street • Springfield, Massachusens 01103
RECEIVED 413) 784 1100 • FAX (413) 784-1149

AUG 2 2005 **MEPA**

STEPHEN R. PRITCHARD Secretary

ROBERT W. GOLLEDGE, Jr. Commissioner

INTER-DEPARTMENTAL MEMORANDUM

TO:

Secretary Stephen R. Pritchard, Attn: MEPA Office, 100 Cambridge Street,

Suite 900, Boston MA 02114

FROM:

Jim Bumgardner, P.E., Department of Environmental Protection, Western

Regional Office

CC:

Helen Garrow, Chairman, Ludlow Select Board, Ludlow Town Hall, 3rd Floor, 488

Chapin Street, Ludlow, MA 01056

Pioneer Valley Regional Planning Commission, 26 Central Street, Suite 34, West

Springfield, MA 01089-2787

Duane LeVangie, DEP Boston

Deirdre Cabral, Drinking Water Program Chief, DEP WERO

Thomas French, Richard Hartley DFWELE

Jenna Garvev, NHESP, DFWELE

Daniel Downing, Ludlow Country Club, 1 Tony Lema Drive, Ludlow, MA 01056 Kim Longridge, P.G., Tighe and Bond, 53 Southampton Road, Westfield, MA 01085

Springfield Water and Sewer Commission, P.O. Box 995, Springfield, MA 01101 Robert Grenier, Cold Spring Golf Course, 57 Chickering Road, Spencer, MA 01562-4629

Dwight Klepaki, Precision Lithograining Corporation, 749-755 New Ludlow Road,

South Hadley, MA 01075

RE:

Ludlow Country Club, Water Management Act Permit Application: MEPA

Notice

DATE:

August 1, 2005

Attached you will find a copy of the MEPA Notice for the Ludlow Country Club, Water Management Act Permit application, which is to appear in the next issue of the Environmental Monitor, August 24, 2005. If you have any questions regarding this notice, please feel free to contact me at (413) 755-2270.



MITT ROMNEY Governor

KERRY HEALEY Lieutenant Governor

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION WESTERN REGIONAL OFFICE

436 Dwight Street • Springfield, Massachusetts 01103 • (413) 784-1100 • FAX (413) 784-1149

STEPHEN R. PRITCHARD Secretary

ROBERT W. GOLLEDGE, Jr. Commissioner

Water Management Act Permit Application
for the Connecticut River Watershed
Received by the
Department of Environmental Protection, Western Region Office
Drinking Water Program
436 Dwight Street
Springfield, MA 01103

The Department of Environmental Protection, Western Regional Office, Drinking Water Program will accept written comments on the Water Management Act permit application recently filed for permitting water withdrawals in the Connecticut River Watershed under the Water Management Act (MGL c.21G). Comments will be accepted until , September 13, 2005. A copy of the application is available for review from 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM, every Wednesday at DEP's Drinking Water Program, Western Region Office, 436 Dwight Street, Springfield, MA (413) 784 -1100.

Ludlow Country Club, Ludlow, MA has applied for a Water Management Act permit for its historic withdrawal of water for golf course irrigation from the Connecticut River watershed. The application requests a total of **0.096 MGD** on average over the operating season. The WMA permit, if approved, would be valid through May 31, 2013.

Sources and Locations:	Latitude	Longitude
Well #1	N 42° 09' 30"	W 72° 27' 09"
Well #3	N 42° 09' 31"	W 72° 27' 09"
Irrigation Pond	N 42° 09' 30"	W 72° 27' 08"

A formal submittal of an Environmental Notification Form is not necessary because the withdrawal is historic, unpermitted, and no new construction is required to make the withdrawal.

The Massachusetts Natural Heritage Atlas indicates that an area designated as *Priority Habitats of Rare Species* and an area designated as *Estimated Habitats of Rare Wildlife and Vernal Pools* exists in the vicinity of the withdrawal for Ludlow Country Club.